
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
Lisa Anthony called the June 2, 2016 Senior Commission meeting to order at 
1:00 p.m. 
 
Members present:  Kitty Greenwood, Mike Vallone , Ruth Schwab & Helen 
Winkle 
 
The minutes of the April  2016 meeting were reviewed by the members.  Motion 
by Ruth Schwab and seconded by Mike Vallone to accept the minutes as 
presented.  Motion carried and the minutes were accepted as presented. 
 
St. Vincent DePaul report by Mike Vallone.  On one Monday they gave  out $1200 
for rent and medicine.  Donations have been coming in better. They have between 
20 &  30 people each week coming in for food.  Mike also informed us there is a 
St. Vincent DePaul store in Schiller Park for furniture. 
 
American Legion report by Mike Vallone.    He let us know that there will be no 
pancake breakfast until September.  The Memorial Day  Observance was very 
moving and there was a large turnout.  It was a beautiful day to honor those who 
gave their lives for our country. 
 
Relay for Life report by Kitty Greenwood.   The Relay will be held on July 15th 
from 6 until midnight at Hammill Square.  There will be a survivor dinner on July 
12th at 6pm at the Great Escape in Schiller Park. 
 
Lisa brought it to the Commission’s attention that  residents are getting calls 
from the IRS. They are a scam don’t give them any information, just hang up. 
There are also people posing as Village Water Department workers going to 
residents homes. They are not employed by the Village. All Village workers have a 
picture ID and a Village vehicle. Do not let them into your home. If you’re unsure 
of the situation call the police. There will be a shredding day held at the Village on 
August 27th. 
 
The Senior Commission meeting adjourned at 1:45 p.m. 
 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 
 
 
Lisa Anthony 
 


